
 

December 6, 2023 Meeting with FCP Tribal Council 
  
Call to order 2 PM 
 
Attendance: Jason Headson, Lynne Black, Diane Dubey (recorded minutes), James Crawford, Heather 
Van Zile, Aiyana Van Zile, Manny Johnson, Brooks Boyd, Destinee Alloway, Holloway, Todd Mulvey 
and Nathan.  
 
Thriving Communities Program - TM stated he gave Main Street America a tour of various location in 
the community to assess needs of the community.  Nathan and JH attended the DC trip.  JH stated it 
was geared towards larger communities but came away with some ideas for grants that could help our 
area with such items as walking trails/connectivity. 
 
MOU – TM stated the amendment for winter maintenance on Potawatomi Trail and Indian Dr. was 
approved at the last meeting.  He added that FCP will also provide assistance on tribal roads as 
needed. 
 
Road Transfers – TM stated that Billy Daniels Ln., Young Eagles Dr. and Jim Daniels Ln. have not 
been recorded but for all intention purposes they are BIA roads.  Tribe will maintain them from this point 
forward. 
 
Wensaut Ln., Ritchie Ln. – TM discussed that work has started on transfer. He stated that survey work 
is needed, but will move forward.  He questioned if there are any additional roads that the town has 
considered.  JH stated that Jaeger Rd. was also discussed. JH asked if the tribe would consider adding 
help with snow removal on Devil’s Lake Rd and Tower Rd as well once all has been settled. 
 
 
US 8 Detour – TM stated HWY 8 will be closed in 2025 from Firekeeper Ln to Bug Lake Rd and 
discussed how the Town wishes to be proactive relative to the detour route. He added that JH reached 
out to him regarding application for a safety fund grant through the tribal transportation program to 
apply center lines, curb lines and edge lines for Potawatomi Trail. Discussion ensued regarding signage 
and weight limit restrictions.  JH stated that the State is working on passing a Bill to allow towns to drop 
the speed limits by 20mph and allow them to be enforceable. TM stated that FCP will be applying for a 
grant to utilize the Sheriff’s department for possibly enforcement/additional presence on Potawatomi 
Trail. 
 
WisDOT Dual Language Signing 
US 8, Bug Lake Rd, Bug Lake, Otter Creek, Berry Ln, Hemlock Creek – TM discussed new signage 
that has been placed and discussed additional signage to be installed on Town roads running through 
tribal lands. He added that an MOU/MOU Amendment will need to be in place showing approval from 
the Town for placement of the signs.  He also discussed that he is will be contacting the State for the 
possible addition of a “Stone Lake, Unincorporated” sign, similar to Carter’s unincorporated sign.  JH 
requested that TM send the information over to him so that he can share it with the Town Board. 
 
JH discussed changes to the Crandon Rescue contract. He stated he has contacted Crandon Rescue 
and he will be contacting Oneida County Rescue for further verification. 
  

Adjournment 2:38 PM 
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                    ____________________________________      _____________________________________ 

                     Jason Headson, Chairman                                Ryan Wilson, Supervisor 
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                    Tressa L. Votis, Clerk/Treas.                              Lynne Black, Supervisor 

 


